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Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting

held on 06 May 2014 at 7.00pm in the Preston Rooms



Present:    Councillors

Councillor Mr H Buxton - Chair

Councillor G Saunders - Vice Chair







Councillor N Coleman







Councillor Miss S Hewitt







Councillor I Sharp






Councillor A Wiseman




Officer

Mrs S Hunt– Clerk to the Council

           



In Attendance:
Six Residents of the Parish

Mr H Buxton was invited to take the Chair until the election of the new Chair.

1. ELECTION OF CHAIR.
It was unanimously AGREED AND RESOLVED to elect Cllr H Buxton as Chair for the year 2014/15.  Proposed Cllr N Coleman.  Cllr Buxton Signed a Declaration of Office witnessed by the Proper Officer. 
2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR. 
It was unanimously AGREED AND RESOLVED to elect Cllr G Saunders as Vice-Chair for 2014/15.  Proposed Cllr Wiseman.  
3. APOLOGIES
The Chairman informed the meeting that he was in receipt of the resignation of Councillor G Hunt.  Thanks were expressed to Mr Hunt for his hard work and diligence during his membership and chairmanship of the Parish Council. Clerk to follow vacancy procedure.  





CLERK.
4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllrs Coleman and Saunders reminded the meeting of their tenancy of the Poor’s Allotment (item 11).
5. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 4th March 2014 were AGREED as being a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.
6. PUBLIC SPEAKING

The meeting was adjourned at 7.15pm
6.1 County and District Councillor N. Dixon addressed the meeting.
The site of the hotel at Wroxham has now been cleared.  It appears this, and the cottage on the other side of the road have been entered into an auction.  There are two planning permissions in place, one from North Norfolk District Council and one from the Broads Authority.
The planning application at Coltishall is no hold.  Objections are being considered from Broadland District Council, North Norfolk District Council and English Heritage.  A solar installation there is being explored, infrastructure and cost implications are being investigated – it would have to be a large system to be beneficial.
The County Council has changed the way it is going to be governed from a cabinet to a service committee system.  This goes back to the system that used to be in place.

Initials:
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6.2 An email report had been received by PCSO Jeannette Boardman.  In the last 12 months 20 calls have been received with regard to matters in the Parish by the local control room.  There were zero Crimes reported.
A parishioner addressed the Council and asked why the recent NRCC presentation of Poor’s Allotments did not contain content with regard to the Ashmanhaugh land in particular as advertised in the flyer that was distributed throughout the village.  The room was reminded that this is a Parish Council meeting, and not the place to discuss the Poor’s Allotment.

The Chairman went on to explain that the presentation was not particular to Ashmanhaugh but was a touring exhibition we were fortunate to be able to bring to the village, and that whilst it was an opportunity to ask questions about the Ashmanhaugh Poor’s Allotment it was intended to be an historical presentation about Poor’s Lands in Norfolk.

A request was made that the Trustee’s be asked to consider an open meeting once the scheme has been agreed.  

Mr N Sharpe editor of the Parish newsletter warned the Council that there is pressure on the next issue due to his personal commitments.  Cllr Buxton to discuss this with Mr Sharpe.
7. MATTERS ARISING
7.1 Village Sign  -  Cllr Saunders reported that the sign had been repaired.  It would continue to be monitored to ensure that it remains structurally sound.
7.2 Drainage – Church road – It was AGREED AND RESOLVED this be considered alongside the plans for the Common, and noted by the meeting that there had been no problem at all this winter.









CLLRS HEWITT/BUXTON
7.3 Dog bins – Cllr Sharp reported that these are £145 plus VAT including a post and £135 plus VAT with no post provided plus £3 plus VAT per empty .  It was AGREED AND RESOLVED not to install these at present.  The Clerk was requested to obtain and distribute stickers.


CLERK.
8. CORRESPONDENCE.
8.1. 
Letter from 10 Downing street re: £2,000 National Insurance allowance – The clerk confirmed to the meeting that the Council was unable to access this allowance as Parish Council’s are not considered charities or small businesses. 
8.2
Email from Mr Riley – request for grant for Cricket Team of £400.00.  The Council is unable at this time to make any grants, Clerk to write and notify.




CLERK.
9. THE COMMON.
To receive a report from Cllrs Buxton/Hewitt.  Next Agenda.




CLERK.
10. INSURANCE.
Indicative quotation received from Came and Company £265.00.  Last year’s Insurance Payment through Norfolk alc £200.36.  This to be considered again when the renewal quotation received. 

CLERK.
11. RATIFICATION OF THE NEW SCHEME FOR THE POOR’S ALLOTMENT.
Councillors were in receipt of the new Scheme drawn up by the Trustee’s of the Poor’s Allotment based upon the Charity Commission pro-forma, and separating the Poor’s Allotment from the Parish Council.  It was AGREED that the Council supported the submission of this to the Charity Commission as soon as the final points were clarified by the Trustees.


12.
REVIEW OF POLICIES.
12.1
Financial Regulations.  Adopted unchanged and signed by the Chairman.
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13. CLERKS EMPLOYMENT.
13.1 The outgoing Chair’s recommendation of an increase from £1440 p.a. to £1476 p.a. from 1st May 2014 was AGREED by the meeting.
14. FINANCIAL MATTERS.
14.1
The Internal Controls were adopted unchanged and signed by the Chairman.  
14.2
The Internal Audit report was received.  Thanks were expressed to both the Clerk and also to Mrs G Sharpe the internal auditor.  It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to engage Mrs Sharpe for the financial year 2014/15 at the increased rate of £60 for the two audits.  Proposed Cllr Buxton.











CLERK.
14.3
The year end accounts were completed and signed by the Chairman.  The bank statements were presented to the meeting and signed by the Chairman as agreeing to the reconciliation.
14.4
Receipts
a) VAT return – 25th March 2014






£55.02
b) Consolidated Stock – 1st April 2014





£ 0.40
14.5
To authorise payments for:- 









a) Mrs S Hunt for work carried out March and April 2014



£192.00
b) HMRC
- March/April return






£ 48.00
c) Mr N Sharpe – Newsletter March/April 





£ 40.37
d) Mrs J Sharpe – Internal Audit Fee





£25.00
e) Preston Rooms – Room Hire for meetings




£42.50
f) Norfolk alc Membership







£83.41
g) Norfolk RCC – bulk buy membership





£ 20.00

h) Mrs S Hunt – expenses – Viking






£36.70
i) Information Commissioner – Registration – Data Protection


£ 35.00
It was AGREED AND RESOLVED to make the payments as detailed.  Proposed Cllr Saunders.
14.6 S150 (5) repeal – the Clerk explained the changes to the Council.  It was AGREED and RESOLVED to remain with cheque payments only.  Proposed Cllr Buxton.
15. PLANNING MATTERS.
APF/14/0410 – variation of 13/1240, Chestnut Hollow, Rectory Road.  Increased depth of side extension and alteration to fenestration and door.  The Clerk confirmed a letter had been sent asking the Planning Authority to ensure that light pollution was addressed as part of the permission
16. ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA.
None.
The Next Parish Council Meeting
Will be held  in the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh on:-

Tuesday 1st  July  2014 at 7.00pm
Signature:
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Weavers Edge, Chequers Street, East Ruston, Norfolk.  NR12 9LR

Telephone :-  01692 580859                                                                                                                                         email:-  sbmr@hotmail.com
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